CMRS BOARD MEETING MINUTES

December 12, 2006
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet Office Building 

200 Mero Street.
Frankfort, KY 40622
*SPECIAL CALLED MEETING*

Board Members Present: Vice Chairman Lt. John Bradley, Jamey Spears, Ken Mitchell, Rob South, Dee Hopper, Forest Skaggs
Board Members Absent: Richard Guittar
Staff Present: Denisa Robinson and Tandy Hubbard
I. Welcome and Introductions: Vice Chairman Lt. John Bradley called the meeting to order at 1:30pm and allowed CMRS Director Ken Mitchell to introduce the CMRS Board’s new Staff Assistant Denisa Robinson.  Denisa will work closely with PSAPs across the state and assist those interested in going from Basic 911 to Enhanced 911 as well as through the CMRS Phase II certification process.  

II. Grant Discussion: CMRS Director Ken Mitchell explained that the CMRS grant fund has  been collecting funds since July 12, 2006 and has approximately $800,000 in the account at this time.  Ken reiterated that the deadline to receive grant applications is 12/15/2006 at 4:30pm.  
Ken told that the Board that January 3-5, 2007 has been reserved for grant reviews with the  first day consisting of mostly training.  Ken said he would like to have at least two panels each with five members each and at least two alternates.  
Ken motioned to create at least two CMRS grant review panels with five members each and at least two alternates with none being from the same jurisdiction within the group and selected from the proposed disciplines of:



-911 Centers (including KENA/APCO members)



-Wireless Carriers



-Wireline Providers

-First Responder Community (Chiefs of Police, Firefighters Association, EMS, KSP)

-Area Development Districts (GIS)

-County Judge Executives/Mayors


      to convene and review the 2006 CMRS grant applications. Lt. Bradley seconded the motion.

The floor was opened up for discussion on the motion and Forest Skaggs asked if it would be possible to require some groups to have a representative on each panel.  The motion was brought to the table and all were in favor.

Forest then motioned for one representative on each panel to be a representative of a certified PSAP and at least one representative on each panel be a wireless carrier and/or wireline provider. Dee Hopper seconded the motion and all were in favor.
Jaime motioned for December 31st to be the end time by which the CMRS grant fund can accumulate funds for monies to be given out for that year’s grant awards. Lt. Bradley seconded the motion and all were in favor.

The next CMRS Board meeting was scheduled for January 16, 2006 at 1:30pm.  

Lt. Bradley motioned to adjourn the meeting at 3pm, Dee seconded and all were in favor of the motion.  

